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Meeting Summary 
 
Attendees: 
 
CAP Members:   Dow Members: 
Pee Wee Berthelot  Eduardo Do Val 
Deano Moran   Stacey Chiasson 
Jason Manola   Mike Albano 
Laurie Doiron   Fran Comeaux 
Hank Grace 
 
The CAP meeting was held at the new Ochsner Hospital Clinic in Plaquemine. 
 
Eduardo Do Val, Site Director, announced that Louisiana Operations  (LAO) achieved the best ever 
environmental, health and safety record for the fourth consecutive year. LAO hosted a “Best of the Best“ 
celebration for employees and contract partners to recognize and honor the production units achieving 
Zeroes across all safety metrics in 2014.  Do Val shared that Dow exceeded their 2014 EBITDA goal of 
$9.2Billion by making $9.3Billion in EBITDA and that Louisiana Operations continues to run well and be a 
positive contributing factor to the corporate goals.  
 
Mike Albano, Responsible Care Leader for LAO, talked about philosophy that when you focus on safety, 
everything will follow.   Albano shared that LAO achieved the lowest number of LOPCs (Loss of Primary 
Containment) on site.  Albano summarized the most recent reporting of well sampling data pursuant to 
the groundwater remediation cooperative agreement between EPA and LDEQ. 
 
Stacey Chiasson, Public Affairs Leader, informed the CAP that 1000 acres of Dow land, across from the 
manufacturing complex, has become a Certified Site by Louisiana Department of Economic Development 
(LED). This means the site is shovel ready for economic development.  
 
Chiasson also shared that Dow distributed over 560 exams in West Baton Rouge and Iberville Parish to 
students participating in the Dow Westside You Be the Chemist Challenge. The Challenge was hosted at 
the Math and Science Academy in Iberville Parish. The winners will now go on to the State Competition at 
LSU, also sponsored by Dow.  Chiasson announced that Dow has awarded three $5,000 PTEC Scholarships 
to mid-career adults.  High school applications are being accepted through April 17. 
 
Melvin Lodge was recognized for his years of service to the CAP.  Darlene Ourso will replace Mr. Lodge on 
the CAP, representing Iberville Parish School Board. 
 
The CAP then was given a tour of the new Ochsner Clinic.  


